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Tricia Lent - Best in Show
Words to Live By

Message From the President
Dear  Guild, 
Our uild elections are coming up this month (don’t miss 
the meetings) and that means I will no longer be President 
– leaving the office in the capable hands of Gala Damato.

Our Guild Quilt Show was A-MAZING – FANTASTIC
– UNBELIEVABLE!  And kudos go to Tricia Lent and Janet
Dyer for putting it all together.  There are many people to
thank for their help, including husbands who helped to set
up and break down.

Now May will be the last month to buy raffle tickets for 
the sewing machine. Remember, they are only $3 a piece. 
We will draw the winning ticket at the Day Meeting on May 
11.  Also, don’t forget to get your Guild Cups.  At $16 each 
they are calling out your names!

Thank you for helping me in this year of being Presi-
dent. Finally, I think I can get some quilts and pillowcases 
finished and clean out my UFO drawers. 
Yours Respectfully, 
Candice Byrd

Honor Quilt Update
On Wednesday, April 18, Janette Doucette, a PPQG 

member, and I went to Portsmouth  Virginia to the Navy 
and Marine Fisher House.  The Fisher House is a seven 
room facility that houses members of the military and 
their families while they are 

ceiving medical treatment at 
Portsmouth Naval Hospital. 
We were warmly greeted by 
Patricia Jones with a hug. We 
brought ten honor quilts for 
the staff to distribute to military 
members who stay at the 
Fisher house while undergo-
ing treatment. The director 
had asked for two smaller 
quilts which we provided to 
put in their living room area 
for patients that get cold while 
visiting with family members. 
Ms. Jones gave us a tour of the 
house and told us the mem-
bers who receive the quilts are 
grateful and appreciative.

Patricia Jones from Fisher 
House, Portsmouth VA 
receives honor quilts to 
distribute to service men 

and women.

Thanks to Lisa Hartman and the Quilt Show Presenta-
tion ommittee for raising $235 for our Honor Quilt 
program at the Quilt Show.  Their ommittee collected 
gently used items and made four raffle baskets.  They sold 
the raffle tickets and donated the proceeds and a queen 
size batting to Honor Quilts at the April meetings.

Quilt Show 2018
Other winners inside!
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Officers 2017-2018
President Candy Byrd bcantsleep@aol.com 232-6495
Vice President Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.com  872-6823
Executive Secretary Loy Holt loy614@aol.com  564-0980
Executive Treasurer Gina Vivian soonerrph@icloud.com  873-0806
Night Coordinator Sandra Combs sthcombs123@cox.net  865-8091
Night Treasurer Allison Twilley ambaker89@gmail.com  846-5016
Night Secretary Susan Waddles flightgal822@yahoo.com  866-0728
Day Coordinator Linda Odell quilting65linda@gmail.com  869-6314
Day Secretary Vicki Marsh vpricemarsh@verizon.net  877-6182
Day Treasurer Trisha Lent patricialent123@gmail.com 371-9539

Volunteers 2017-2018
Membership Debbie Moore  874-4323

Cathy Fowler  833-6035
Newsletter  Donna D’Amelio 826-1031
Circulation  Debbie Moore  874-4323
Property Management Yvette Cienski     234-0232
Sunshine  Sandy Barnes  833-8233
Service Projects  Gala Damato  872-6823
Quilts of Honor  Terri McHenry  874-3140

Karen Whitley   254-6442
Webmistress Linda Odell  869-6314
Workshops Cathy and Mark Fowler 833-6035
E-Tree Linda Odell  869-6314
Winter Mystery Isobel Meekins 874-4750
Challenge 2018 Marilyn Rivera     875-1833
Fall Festival Chair Susan Waddles  886-0728
2018 Raffle Quilt Gina Vivian  863-0806
Day Chapter
Monthly Minis  Amy Mazich   867-7667

Kathy DeCarlo        875-2931
Block of the Month  Nancy Carter 804-693-2763

Pat McGough  877-3818
Valerie Lee  344-5545

Hospitality  Pat Sappenfield   224-0427
Programs   Janette Doucette 850-420-4879
Parliamentarian Vacant  
Historian  Marilyn Rivera  875-1833
Librarian  Lisa Hartman  810-8157
Night Chapter    
Monthly Minis Joy Duke  838-1043

Nancy Garnett 838-1716
Greeter  Jeanne Surber 719-6676
Hospitality  Goldie Fields  766-8503
Parliamentarian  Vacant   
Librarian  Vacant  
Historian  Marilyn Rivera  875-1833
Programs  Vacant  
Block of the Month Denise Vasser  599-6285
Unless otherwise noted, area code is (757)

“The Piecemaker News” is 
published monthly. Please send 
news items, articles, inquiries and 
advertisements to:

Donna D’Amelio
donnadamelio@verizon.net

Deadline is the 22  of each 
month. Articles submitted after 
the due date will be in the next 
issue of the newsletter.

Please note PPQG newsletter  in 
subject line of emails so I don’t 
delete it . 

Articles and Ads for June’s  
Newsletter are due by May 22. 

Advertising Rates  
(Payable in Advance)  

Full Page - $50  
Half Page - $25  

Quarter Page - $15  
Business Card - $5

Please  
Don’t   
Forget... 

… to wear your Guild Name Badge 
to every meeting. We want to get to 
know the name as well as the face!    
Those not wearing their name 
badges will be fined fifty cents.

Inclement weather: Day Chapter will follow Newport News School
Closures. Night Chapter will follow Hampton School Closures.
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May’s Birthdays
Missy McKenna  5/1
Drue Harmer  5/3
Carol Darby 5/4
Kate Luke 5/5
Crystalann Duarte 5/6
Tricia Lent 5/7
Lou Roberts  5/8
Ernestine Rowe  5/12
Karen Komatz  5/16
Norma Sims  5/16
Nan Losee 5/18
Linda Whitley  5/18
Carol Nourse  5/19
Rita Lopes 5/22
Gina Vivian 5/24
Mershonda Berry 5/27

CALL TO ORDER 
YOUR

SHIRTS!
QUILTING

T-SHIRT PRICES
Shirt Colors S-XL 2XL 3XL 
White or Natural         $14.95             $16.95           $17.95
Black or Color           $18.95             $20.95           $21.95

Long sleeve shirts are $4.00 more per shirt.

757.848.5605

www.justkeeponquilting.com info.justkeeponquilting@gmail.com 
a division of T-Shirt Express & more

rev. 4.18

PAID AD 6/2018

Thank you
A big thank you goes to Isobel Meekins for setting up the 

tables and chairs at the April Night Chapter meeting.  The 
Northampton Community Center no longer has the staff to 
set up for our meetings.   We need some members to show 
up before 6  to help set up the tables and chairs.  If 
you are willing and able to help with this, contact Gala 
Damato gala.damato@gmail.com or 872-6823.

UFO CHALLENGE   
Your UFO #3 is due at the May 

meetings.  Bring your UFO to the 
day, night, or both meetings and 
check in at the UFO table.

At the April ight meeting the UFO for July was chosen.  
It is UFO #6.

You’ve been doing great completing your UFOs and giv-
ing the audience a treat seeing your projects.   Keep up the 
good work!

UFO Queens
Lois Bates, 898-4640, valobo@aol.com   
Nancy Shrout, 898-4174, bandshrout@verizon.net

•
•

Slate of Officers/Sample Ballot 
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PPQG Day Chapter Minutes For April 13, 2018 
The Day Chapter meeting was called to order at 10 a.m. by Day Coordinator, Linda Odell.   We had 89 members 
present, 4 guests: Helene Jubie, Nancy Trudeau, Diane Beavers and Frances McCoy and  New Members: Al Hunt 
and Pattaya Zeppetello.
MINUTES:  Nancy Shrout made a motion to accept the March 9, minutes as published. The motion was seconded by 
Carol Pittman.  Motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Carolyn Wells made a motion to accept the March Treasurer’s report for audit and the motion 
was seconded by Lisa Hartman.  Motion carried.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:  

Linda Odell presented the Slate of Officers to be voted on for the coming year.  Election will be held in May.  There 
were no nominations from the floor.
President:  Gala Damato.  Vice President:  Lee Taylor and Yvette Cienski.  Day Secretary: Linda Odell.  Day Trea-
surer: Tricia Lent.  Day Coordinator: Rita Crawford.  Night Secretary: Susan Waddles.  Night Treasurer: Pat McNabb.  
Night Coordinator: Marilyn Rivera.  Executive Secretary: Loy Holt.  Executive Treasurer: Gina Vivian.  The ballots will 
be paper due to more than one candidate for the position of Vice President.
Linda announced that Terry Hansen has arranged a trip to the Missouri Star Quilt Company, and that they currently 
have  spot left.
Linda also announced that the Sewing Machine won by the uild from Tidewater Sew/Vac will be raffled off at the 
May meeting and that if interested to buy your tickets.  PPQG Coffee mugs are still available for $16.  Those who 
ordered a cup should pick their cup up as soon as possible.  Linda is working on the new website and will be 
transferring everything over in the near future.
Gala Damato thanked Janet Dyer and Tricia Lent for all the hard work they did to produce the 2018 Quilt Show.  She 
also thanked all the volunteers that helped throughout the preparation for and during the show.  Gala also announced 
that following tradition, we would be making the nine and a half inch (9 ½”) Friendship Star Block to be given to the 
outgoing President, Day Coordinator and Night Coordinator.  The colors for Candy Byrd will be Christmas fabric and 
Cream Background.  The colors for Linda Odell will be Purple with White Background, and the colors for the Sandra 
Combs will be Blue with Cream Background.  Gala also announced that the Quilt Guild in Elizabeth City, NC would be 
hosting Pat Sloan for a lecture and workshop and if anyone was interested, it will be held April 21.
Isobel Meekins informed us that she was able to take 24 Kennel Quilts to the Peninsula Regional Animal Shelter.  This 
is a constant need and any contributions are always appreciated.  The minimum size is 12 x 18 inches but can be big-
ger for the larger animals.
The surprise shower held at the night meeting for Allison Twilley was a success.  It was a surprise for Allison and we 
had good participation.
BLOCK OF THE MONTH:  Valerie Lee presented the May Flower BOM of the month for May and that the April Show-
ers BOM for April had 3 turned in, these were won by Sara Ware.
MONTHLY MINI:  Amy Mazich and Kathy DeCarlo displayed the monthly minis:  Paulette Seko donated an ironing 
board caddy which was won by Anita Peters and Gala Damato donated a Tea Wallet and Fabric Basket along with a 
scrapbook donated by her sister-in-law which were won by Carol Pittman.
2018 QUILT SHOW:  Janet Dyer thanked all the volunteers that helped make this year’s quilt show a success.  Tricia 
Lent expressed her appreciation to everyone and thanked Janet for her help and wished her well in her new venture 
in Georgia.  We will miss her. The pattern for the quilt show logo designed by Donna D’Amelio is still available.  Cost 
of the pattern is $8.
2018 RAFFLE QUILT:  Gina Vivian has tickets for the Raffle Quilt.  
PROGRAM DIRECTOR:  Day Program Director, Janette Doucette reminded everyone that she is still taking sugges-
tions for programs for the coming year.   Anything you would like to see or hear about??  Let her know.   The May 
program will feature the use of various types of threads.  
WORKSHOPS:  Cathy and Mark Fowler have agreed to be our Workshop co-chairs.  Karen Carter will do a workshop 
after her July 13 program.  It will feature Scraptacular designs and following the meeting she will conduct a workshop 
in one of the classrooms at the Community Center. The cost of the workshop is $18.
MEMBERSHIP:  Cathy Fowler announced that rosters had been emailed to members.  She has a few printed copies 
for those who do not have email.
HONOR QUILTS:  Lisa Hartman reported that the raffles held at the Quilt Show brought in $235 for Honor Quilts.  
UFOs:  Nancy Shrout and Lois Bates announced that UFO #3 is due in May and that UFO #6 will be due in July.  
SERVICE PROJECTS: Gala reported that pillowcases are coming in and will be taken to the Blue Crab Quilt Co in 
Richmond for distribution.  Baby Quilts, bereavement quilts and hearts are still needed. Bereavement quilts should be 
made in muted colors and should measure approximately 26 x 26 inches.
CHALLENGE QUILT 2018:  “HAVE PASSPORT WILL TRAVEL.” Marilyn Rivera is still accepting registrations for the 

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•

•
•

•

•

•
•
•

•
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PPQG Night Meeting April 10, 2018
Linda Odell called the meeting to order at 7 p.m. A reminder was given to turn off cell phone and to wear your 
nametag.
There were 42 members in attendance and  new member, Linda Tozier from Newport News. 
A motion was made by Rita Crawford and seconded by Ellen Wood to accept the minutes as written. A motion was 
made by Lois Bates and seconded by Donna Albright to accept the Treasurer’s report for audit. 

Annoucements: 
Candi Byrd read the nominations for the new board: President-Gala Damato; Vice-President-Lee Taylor and Yvette 
Cienski’s name was put forth from the floor by Terry Hanson; Day Secretary-Linda Odell; Day Coordinator-Rita 
Crawford; Executive Secretary-Loy Holt, Executive Treasurer-Gina Vivian; Day Treasurer-Tricia Lent; Night 
Coordinator-Marilyn Rivera; Night Secretary-Susan Waddles.
Next month we will be drawing for the raffle sewing machine from Brother.
Gala Damato thanked everyone that worked on the Quilt Show. It was a great success.  Thanks to Ingrid Kross for 
making the ribbons. 
Terri McHenry received a thank you note for a quilt delivered recently at Ft. Belvoir.  Eleven quilts going to Fisher 
House in Portsmouth. 
Darrel and Randee Tassara will be doing a program at the day chapter meeting on Friday.
Baby quilts were turned in and Lois Bates won Aurifil thread.
Denise Vassar – BOM-the last of the churn dash blocks were given out. There will be  more months of Be My 
Neighbor. Show and Tell for Churn Dash will be July.

Debbie Moore and Brenda West.
Lisa Hartman, proceeds from raffle baskets at the Quilt show brought in $235 for Honor Quilts.
Lois Bates and Nancy Shrout  - UFO #3 due for May, #6 for July.
Birthdays were celebrated and each received a fat quarter.
Door prizes were drawn.
A 15 minute break was given before show and tell.
There was a showing of quilts that your mother or grandmother made. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
A baby shower of gifts were presented to Allison Twilley after the program.

Respectfully submitted by
Carol Pittman for Susan Waddles

•

•
•

•

•
•

•

•
•
•

• Monthly Minis made by Barb Severance – pictures won by Gala Damato and Jackie Gaskins,  bowl cozies won by 

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•

continued from page 4 Day Chapter Minutes

2018 Challenge. Feel free to take your quilt theme 
anywhere you want.   Marilyn suggested that the use of 
Batiks is most definitely international because almost 
all Batiks are made in other countries.  Let your imagi-
nations run wild. Size requirements are a minimum of 
24 X 24 inches, with a maximum of 50 X 50 inches. 
Birthdays were recognized and fat quarters distributed.  
Door Prizes will be drawn at the May meeting.
PROGRAM:  Darrel and Randee Tassara presented 
the program for the day.  They provided a trunk show 
that took us through their quilting experiences over the 
years.  The show was extremely interesting and enter-
taining and showed the differences in each of their own 
styles of quilting.  
Show and Tell followed the program.
Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted by
Vicki Marsh, Day Chapter Secretary

•

•

•
•

Day Chapter Program for May
Our Day Program for May is about threads and how we 

use them.  The lecturer will be Diane Henry, driving here 
from the Northern Virginia area.  Diane has been working 
with fabric since her grandmother taught her how to hand 
piece her first nine-patch block at age four.  A blue-ribbon 
winning hand quilter, she discovered machine quilting in the 
late 1990s and has never looked back.  Diane loves shar-
ing her passion for machine quilting with others around the 
world, conducting lectures, demonstrations and workshops.  
She is a field educator for Handi Quilter, a business you’ll 
see frequently at quilt shows that sells quilting machines 
that use portable, adjustable frames.  Diane has studied 
and understands thread use, and is happy to present what 
she knows to the guild.  Come to the Day meeting ready to 
learn something new!

May Night Chapter Program
The May Night Chapter program is “What’s Your Angle?” 

presented by Lee Taylor.  Lee is a PPQG member and the 
owner of Sewlovelee in White Stone, Virginia.  She will 
review different angles to create different shapes and pres-
ent a trunk show with examples.  She will have some items 
from her shop for sale, too.
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1st place Wall Quilt - Mary 
La zendorf Back on the Farm

2nd place Wall Quilt - Nancy 
Garne - Stitch in Thyme

1st place Bed Quilt 
Corrine Vance -  Encompassing

2nd place Bed Quilt
Corrine Vance - Lotus

Wall Quilt Winners

Bed Quilt Winners
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Best Theme Quilt - Norma Sims - 
Mammaw’s Flowers

3rd place Wall Quilt - Carolyn Wells - 
Fantasy Double Daylily

3rd place Bed Quilt - Nancy Shrout - 
Irresistable Force

Loy Holt’s 
Sewing 
Santa 

won the 
Other 

Quilted 
Items 

category.
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2018 Guild Challenge - Have Passport 
Will Travel

The challenge travel date of September will be com-
ing up soon. Are you planning your international trip? Your 
challenge quilt should be no larger than 50” x 50” and no 
smaller than 24” x 24”. You need to use fabrics with an 
international theme or use a block that has an international 
name. To be eligible for prizes your quilt must be shown at 
both guild meetings in September. Reservation fee of $2 
due to Marilyn Rivera at a meeting or by mail. Any ques-
tions contact Marilyn 875-1833. Bon  Voyage!

Some of the baby quilts brought to the Night Chapter 
meeting and donated to CHKD NICU.  Thanks to those that 
brought in quilts.  Congratulations to lucky Lois Bates for 
winning the Aurifil thread bundle.

Gala’s Hot Pickled Vegetables 
4 ounces whole green beans 
3 stalks celery cut into 2 x ½ inch strips (about 1 ½ cup) 
3 medium carrots (cut diagonally into thin slices) 
1 ½ cups cauliflower (cut into bite size pieces) 
1 cup broccoli flowerets   
1 cup pearl onions or 1 large yellow onion sliced  
1 cup assorted color bell peppers sliced 
2 jalapeno peppers sliced in rings 
3 to 4 cloves of garlic sliced 
1 ½ cups apple cider vinegar 
2 ½ cups water 
½ cup kosher salt 
2 Tablespoons black peppercorns.  

Use the vegetables that you like and adjust the garlic and 
jalapenos to your taste.  
Mix all ingredients in a large glass or plastic container.  
Cover and refrigerate at  
least 48 hours but no longer than 2 weeks.  Makes about 
10 cups of vegetable relish.

•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•
•

Pictures of some baby quilts taken to Riverside Hospital in 
April.

June Night Chapter Program
Janice Pope from Raleigh, North Carolina will be our 
speaker at the June Night Chapter meeting.  Check out her 
website anythingbutboring.com.  She designs purse and 
quilt patterns.  Her lecture will include tips and techniques 
to make our quilts last a hundred years.  Thanks to Candy 
and Janette for arranging Janice Pope’s visit in June.

Important Election Instructions 
Members will be voting on the Executive Board at the May Chapter meetings.   
You will be given a paper ballot.  Circle one name for each position.  You can 
only vote once.  If you vote at the Night Chapter meeting, you cannot vote at 
the Day Chapter meeting.  Thanks to all those that agreed to run and serve on 
the PPQG Executive Board. 
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Hospital and comfort quilts for babies in CHKD NICU 
palliative care. A good size for these quilts is approxi-
mately 30” x 36” or 26 inch square for the 
bereavement quilts.  Fabric hearts for Mothers with 
babies in NICU at Riverside and CHKD.   

Full size pillowcases made with bright, happy novelty 

fabric are for children with cancer at MCV in Richmond. 
They should be made with 100% cotton fabric.  Don’t 
use fabric with glitter or flannel.    Finished pillowcases 
will be taken to the Blue Crab Quilt Co. in Richmond 
for distribution at MCV Hospital.  

Update for Service Projects
Thank you to those that brought in quilts, fabric hearts 

and pillowcases to the April meetings.  Eleven baby quilts 
were brought to the Night Chapter meeting and Lois Bates 
won the bundle of Aurifil thread.   Four lap quilts, ten baby 
quilts and fifty fabric hearts were delivered to Riverside 
Hospital on April 19.  CHKD received fourteen baby quilts 
and sixty five fabric hearts in April.  Drum roll please! One 
hundred fourty-five pillowcases were delivered to the Blue 
Crab Quilt Co.  in Richmond on April 20.  These are in 
addition to the 47 Denise Vassar took there in February.  
Sherry Behun and Kim Beatley have agreed to co-chair the 
Service Project Committee starting in June. You can 
continue to support small service  projects in the following 
ways:

• Small baby quilts for families with need at Riverside 

•

•

Volunteers Needed ASAP!!
 A Parliamentarian is needed for both the Day and Night 

Chapters. One role of the Parliamentarian is to oversee 
the election of the Executive Board which we will do at the 
May chapter meetings. The role of the parliamentarian is to 
make sure we follow the proper procedures during the busi-
ness part of our meetings each month.  We follow Robert’s 
Rules of Order so if you are familiar with those rules of 
order,  this is the volunteer opportunity for you.    

Please contact Gala Damato gala.damato@gmail.com 
or 757-872-6823, if you are interested in one or both of the 
Parliamentarian positions. 

 

Members of the Service Project Committee are Joan 
Cochran,  Maggie Haley,  Pat Winters, Ellen Woods,  
Brenda Smith, Sherry Behun and Kim Beatley. 

Everything Is Coming Up Quilts
PPQG 2018 Quilt Show

Wow! Now I know what those fashion designers feel 
like when they launch a new clothing line.  Janet and I had 
a great team for the committees and sub-committees.  In 
addition, we had about 50 volunteers the weekend of the 
show.  We thank them for all their hard work for putting on 
a great show.  

Of course, you can’t have a quilt show without quilts, so 
thank you to everyone who entered a quilt in the show.  For 
the whole two days I heard praises about the talent in our 
guild and how proud we should be.

We had great support from seven vendors.  The weather 
wasn’t always cooperative the weekend of the show but not 
only did the vendors do well, but also our guild sales booth.

The last group we must thank are the husbands that 
helped with set-up and take down.  Without their assistance 
we would never have been able to meet the timelines of the 
weekend. Now everyone please take a bow!
Thank You,
Janet Dyer and Tricia Lent

Sewing Bee
The “Sew What Bee” meets the third 

Wednesday afternoon of each month 
from 1:30 to 4 p.m. They meet at St. 
Luke’s United Methodist Church 300 
Ella Taylor Road in Yorktown.  Their next 
meeting is May 16.  If you are looking for 
an afternoon bee, check them out.  Con-
tact JoAnn Garner at joannsquiltroom@gmail.com or call 
her 804-413-1118 for more information.

Program Lecture Compensation for 
Members

In an effort to fairly and consistently compensate PPQG 
members for their work to prepare and give a lecture for a 
Day/Night chapter program, we had a discussion through 
a working committee and then brought it for vote to the 
Executive Board.  It was voted and passed to compensate 
a PPQG member a flat fee of $100 to provide a chapter 
program or lecture.  If more than one member provides 
the program, the flat fee of $100 will be divided equally 
amongst them.  For example, if two members work together 
to provide a lecture, each would receive $50 compensation.  
If a member wishes to decline the compensation, s/he may 
donate it back to programs or to PPQG Honor Quilts. This 
program compensation guideline will take effect starting in 
the June 2018.

A Special Thank You
To the wonderful members of PPQG.  I want to thank 

you from the depth of my heart for throwing me a baby 
shower.  I am so touched by your thoughtfulness and love 
as I prepare for my next journey of motherhood.  I enjoyed 
opening my gifts and will treasure them all, especially those 
that were handmade. Only a few more weeks until Evelyn 
makes her debut and my husband and I are thrilled. Thank 
you again! It means a lot!

-Allison Twilley
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
April Work PPQG Spreadsheets-2018 vers 2.xlsx

Apr 2018 CHAPTER ACCOUNTS  DAY CHAPTER 
 DAY YTD 
TOTALS  DAY BUDGET   

 NIGHT 
CHAPTER 

 NIGHT YTD  
TOTALS 

 NIGHT 
BUDGET   

Chapter Beginning Balance 4,266.36$ 2,589.04$ 1,879.49$ 327.29$
Income: Block of the Month 51.00 240.00 800.00 - - 460.00

Executive Transfer - 1,800.00 1,800.00 - 1,800.00 1,800.00
Miscellaneous - 14.50 - - - -
Monthly Mini 34.00 211.00 700.00 23.00 97.00 490.00
Programs - - - - - -
Total Income: 85.00$ 2,265.50$ 3,300.00$ 23.00$ 1,897.00$ 2,750.00$

Expenses: Block of the Month - 61.50 800.00 - - 300.00
Door Prizes/B'day Ft Qtrs - - 500.00 85.69 157.49 450.00
Historian - - - - - -
Miscellaneous   - - 100.00 - - 100.00
Programs 150.00 591.68 1,900.00 36.85 286.85 1,900.00
Total Expenses: 150.00$ 653.18$ 3,300.00$ 122.54$ 444.34$ 2,750.00$
Chapter Ending Balance 4,201.36$ 4,201.36$ 1,779.95$ 1,779.95$

EXECUTIVE ACCOUNT  EXEC TOTALS  EXEC YTD 
TOTALS  EXEC BUDGET 

Executive Beginning Balance 16,191.04$ 18,261.94$
Exec Income: Advertising - - 157.80

Challenge - 80.00 120.00
Community Service - 40.00 450.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops  - - 1,800.00
Library-fines/sales - - 50.00
Local Workshops 85.00 157.00 500.00
Membership-dues 225.00 2,450.00 5,000.00
Miscellaneous 2.00 252.00 100.00
Mystery - - -
PPQG Honor Quilts 235.00 310.00 **
Quilt Show 3,931.00 5,181.00 **
Raffle Quilt 345.00 518.00 1,500.00
Sales 157.00 726.00 300.00
UFO - 41.00 -
Total Executive Income 4,980.00$ 9,755.00$ 9,977.80$

Exec Expense: Challenge - 95.30 200.00
Community Service - - 25.00
Facilities - - 500.00

 Guild Programs/Workshops - - 2,500.00
Library-books - - 50.00
Local Workshops 20.00 60.00 300.00
Membership/Circulation 15.97 15.97 150.00
Miscellaneous - 63.60 300.00
Mystery - - -
Newsletter - 54.34 100.00
PO Box Rental - - 130.00
PPQG Honor Quilts - 15.88 **
Quilt Show/Symposium 2,497.78 5,005.74 **
Raffle Quilt 82.95 100.00
Sales 468.16 936.32 50.00
Storage Unit - - 1,522.80
Sunshine - - 25.00
Transfer to Day/Night - 3,600.00 3,600.00
UFO - 12.48 200.00
Website 212.74 227.73 225.00
Total Executive Expense 3,214.65$ 10,170.31$ 9,977.80$
Executive Ending Balance 17,956.39$ 17,846.63$

**As of 17 April 2018, $5,175.26 belongs to Show/Symposium and $812.88 belongs to PPQG Honor Quilts, of the $18,524.55 in the 
Executive Account.  These monies are to be used specifically for these activites.  
Respectfully submitted by Gina Vivian, Executive Treasurer.
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Peninsula Piecemakers Quilt Guild
P.O. Box 1295
Newport News, VA 23601


